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Westwell Parish Council

Minutes of a site Meeting of the Parish Council

         Held on Friday 16th April 2021 at 3.00pm at 28 Sandyhurst Lane, Ashford
1. Present 
Cllr Mrs Drury (Chairman), Cllr Mrs Wyatt, Cllr Butcher and Mrs S Wood (Clerk).  The applicant was also present.
2. Continuation

The site visit was held as a continuation of the Meeting of the Parish Council held on Wednesday 14th April 2021 at 7pm at which the planning application 21/00431/AS was discussed and it was Resolved: 

That a site visit be held that will be a decision meeting for the Parish Council’s comments on the application.                                                                                                                              
3. Planning application 21/00431/AS  28 Sandyhurst Lane, Ashford
Demolition of existing dwelling (retrospective) and erection of replacement dwelling
The proposed dwelling in the previous permission would have resulted in a house with a ridge height 2.2m higher than neighbouring properties.  The roof angle in this application has been reduced and therefore the ridge height will be no higher than neighbouring properties; it was noted that these are chalet bungalows.  
The proposed dwelling will occupy the whole of the footprint occupied by the previous bungalow and garage.  This will change the dwelling from a bungalow to a two storey house and massing will therefore be a consideration.  Massing is of importance because the site is at the highest point in this part of Sandyhurst Lane and will therefore have an adverse impact on the street scene.  
The large amount of visible brickwork is broken up by the porch and windows.  The first floor is set back by 2 metres at the front except the staircase window, which is full height facing west  and will be a prominent feature; sun-protecting glazing  may be needed. The disabled parking provision is for a family member who is in a wheelchair and visits at least weekly. 
It was observed that roof tiles have been retained from the former house to be reused.  
The hedge to the front should be retained in the interest of visual amenity to neighbours. 
The applicant stated he would be planting mature trees on the boundary to the rear of the property.
It was proposed that the Parish Council comments on the application, drawing the officer’s attention to important aspects of the application that are not readily discernible from the planning application. 

Resolved:

That the Parish Council comments on the application as follows, drawing the planning officer’s attention to aspects that are not discernible from the application:  
1) Massing is a consideration as the proposed dwelling will be a two storey house but neighbouring properties are chalet bungalows.  
2) The site is at the highest point in this part of Sandyhurst Lane and will have a visual impact.  
3) The hedge to the front of the property should be retained in the interests of visual amenity.
Date of next meeting     Tuesday 4th May 2021 via Zoom.        
                The meeting closed at 4.00pm. [image: image1.jpg]
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